
 

 

UNIVERSITY STATEMENT 

 
 
 
 
 
29 March 2022 

 

Dear staff and students 

 

UPDATE ON CAMPUS OPERATIONS IN DURBAN 

 

Earlier today, the Durban High Court granted DUT an interim interdict following the violent protest action that 

affected Steve Biko Campus, Ritson Campus, M.L Sultan Campus and City Campus last Thursday.  

 

The South African Police Services have also been officially notified about the latest court order. As a result, we have 

evaluated the risks and decided to reopen the four Durban campuses that were temporarily closed last week.  

 

Therefore, the Steve Biko Campus, Ritson Campus, M.L Sultan Campus and City Campus will reopen tomorrow, 

Wednesday, 30 March 2022.  

 

You can read the High Court order via this link:  

https://www.dut.ac.za/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/ORDER-GRANTED-29.03.2022.pdf  

We are grateful to you for your patience and understanding during this unsettling time. Please stay safe and mask up 

when you are on campus. Importantly, please remember to get fully vaccinated against COVID-19. Staff members and 

students (who are invited to return to campus) must complete the HealthCheck online screening form before 

arriving on campus. You can access HealthCheck in three ways: 

• Dial HealthCheck on *134*832*2# (This is a free call).  

• Go to: https://healthcheck.higherhealth.ac.za   

• Add 0600 11 00 00 - https://wa.me/27600110000?text=hi to your WhatsApp contacts.  

Sincerely 

DUT Management Team   

 
 
 
 


